 Bardsey Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee 

Minutes 
Meeting held in Bardsey Village Hall (Committee Room) on Wednesday November 13th 2013 
Present::- Jane Ambrose (JA), Mike Bosomworth (MW), Stephen Bucknell (SB),Lyndsay Burns, (LB), Jack Cairns (JC), Ian Frankland (IF),June Gallant (JG),Jane Ingham (JI),
Chris Sidle (CS), and Lance Tattersall (LT). 

 Apologies. :- Ed Stentiford (ES). 
In the absence of ES, Chairman, the meeting was taken by IF, Vice-Chairman. 

 Declarations of any Pecuniary and Other Interests. None. 
 Minutes of Meeting held on October 16th. These were approved. 

 Housing Needs Survey –Printing and Distribution .CS reported that there had been general agreement by e mail between meetings that 150 copies would be sufficient, at a cost of £350. This expenditure had yet to be approved by the Parish Council. It was agreed to distribute printed copies to all members of the SC, Ward Cllrs, LCC and all Village Societies. A copy would be left in the shop, village hall, school, and church, with a notice attached offering a telephone number for receipt of further copies. A substantial number of copies should be held in reserve by the SC. 
  Request from Cllr Tatman for reply to objection raised re Site 3363. This reply had been drafted by CS, circulated to all members of the SC with no objections, and e mailed to GT the previous day by JG. 
 Application for Funding and Direct Support. ES has almost completed an application for general funding and for direct support. As the latter is likely to be in short supply, he intended to make contact with David Gluck, who has set up his own business to help with NPs. 
 Communications – Next Flyer. CS reported that this is almost ready and showed the SC the draft document in which he has emphasised the need for some smaller, high quality housing developments in the village. It was agreed that this should accompany the January Newsletter. 
 Next Stages in drafting the Neighbourhood Plan- CS reported that ES has prepared a timetable for each stage and he considers it important to adhere to it. They have agreed on the contents page. This will be circulated to other members of the SC by SB for approval.  The Sub Committee drafting the document need to hold a second meeting and they agreed on Tuesday Nov. 19th in the Verity Room. Extra help will be required in covering some of the topics for inclusion. 
IF has agreed to cover the Transport section. He has written to neighbouring councils suggesting working together on this but is doubtful whether this will prove successful. He has made no headway to date on Footpaths and hopes that MB may be able to assist on this. 
JA was asked about the inclusion of Secondary and Further Education in the Plan and she agreed that these should be mentioned briefly. 
IF suggested the inclusion of a section on General Ecological Information and its effects on Sustainability. He referred to an early Toolkit document which indicated that NP producers should at least be taking guidance from the Local Planning Dept. on the inclusion and extent of this. 

Transition from a draft to a final document was also discussed and it was agreed to aim for a document similar to the Parish Plan. CS offered to undertake the design work and to coordinate writing styles to achieve a professional uniform style .throughout. He will keep the master file. Funding for the project from national sources should be sought but was unlikely to be obtainable. 
LT offered to approach all village organisations for a brief synopsis of their activities. 

LT will also remind his wife, VH Secretary, about this possibility of having WI FI in the Village Hall and Broadband. 

LB promised to check the Covenant on the Catholic Church . 
CIL – Draft Charging Schedule Consultation . The second consultation is underway(ending December 10th), but there has been no change in the recommendation for the proportion of CIL money to be given to local communities. The SC objected to the first draft and will repeat their objection to the second. MB had suggested that a joint letter of objection from a number of councils in the area would carry more weight. It was agreed that JG would approach Carole Clarke and suggest a joint response from the Harewood and Wetherby Forum.
 Advice from John Hall, LCC Forward Planning & Implementation on NPs. This Is considered to be a useful document. It lists a number of areas , not previously considered by the SC, for inclusion in the NP-  employment needs survey, heritage audit, conservation area appraisals, listed buildings, analysis of traffic/ pedestrian flow survey, open space survey , environment considerations, etc. 
He also advises SCs to target young people and minority groups for their views. 
 Any other business .IF informed the SC that LCC is expected that day to agree to a change to the boundary between Bardsey and Scarcroft. One effect of this will be the loss of 2 SHLAA sites. 
Date of next two meetings.:

Wednesday December 11 
Wednesday January 15.  
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